February 25, 1952

This meeting of the Washington County Fair Board was called to order by president Guerber for the purpose of meeting with representatives of both the Empire Building Material Company and the Smithwick Concrete Products Co., both in Portland, and to give further consideration to the bids of both companies for the proposed fair buildings at the new fair grounds.

It was decided since the contract for materials had been awarded to Smithwick, that any concession to the Empire Company would have to be made between the two companies. After discussion with representatives of both companies there was no further agreement reached, and the agreement still stands that Smithwick will furnish the materials.

Those present - Guerber
Nyberg
Abts
Ball

Also, Ray Vanderzanden Leonard Cabe, representing public interest.

There being no further business, upon motion made, seconded and passed the meeting stood adjourned.

Mary E. Hadley, Secretary

RESOLUTION

BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED, That the Washington

County Fair Board wish to thank Mr. and Mrs. Leon Davis for
their fine work and many hours spent on behalf of the

Washington County Fair, commending them for their services.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, That a copy of this resolution be mailed to Mr. & Mrs. Davis.

Dated this 20th day of February, 1952.

WASHINGTON COUNTY FAIR BOARD

President

Treasurer